
Town of Bartlett
Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 24, 2021

Meeting via Zoom  
 

Attendees:  Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
 

Meeting opened at 2:32 p.m.
 

Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent attended the meeting in person.  Selectman 
Garland attended via Zoom due to COVID concerns.
 

Selectman Garland came to Town Hall on Tuesday, 2/23/2021 to sign checks, letters and 
building permits.  Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent signed items throughout the 
meeting.
 

Chairman Chandler asked if everyone was ok with approving the minutes of 2/17/21.  GGC – 
yes, VLG – yes, ADV – yes  
 
Peter Gagne asked if there were any questions about his building permit that had been 
submitted.  Chairman Chandler replied that it looked like they had everything they needed, 
but all three selectmen had not reviewed it yet.
 
Chairman Chandler mentioned that Selectman Vincent had questions regarding the faulty 
struts on the police cruiser.  Selectman Vincent will talk directly with Police Chief Keaton 
about the issue.
 
Chairman Chandler mentioned that there were comments made to an employee of the Bartlett
Jackson Transfer Station about the side effects of their vaccination and implied that 
vaccinations had been administered at the fire station for all town employees this week.  There
were no COVID 19 vaccinations administered at the fire station this week and it is unfortunate
that misinformation was spread.
 
Chairman Chandler mentioned that the board will need to decide whether or not to use the 
ballot counter for the elections on May 11, 2021.  The fee might be $525 for the town and an 
additional cost for the school to use the counter in place of volunteers counting the ballots.  
There should be additional information available next week.
 
Selectman Vincent made a motion at 2:42 p.m. to enter nonpublic session for discussion of a 
personnel items per NH RSA 91-A:3 II (b).  Selectman Garland seconded the motion.  Roll call
vote GGC – yes,  VLG - yes,  ADV – yes.  
Selectman Vincent made a motion at 2:58 p.m. to end the nonpublic session.  Selectman 
Garland seconded the motion.  Roll call vote GGC – yes,  VLG - yes,  ADV – yes.  
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:58 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 

Mary Miller
Secretary
Building Permits:
 
2/19/2021                 3ROLRG/29-0                     New Construction
2/24/2021                 5VILLG/MAI/520               New Construction
2/25/2021                 3ATTDV/004/DOO                        Detached Addition


